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In recent months, the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), along with various pilot and other aviation organizations, has been attempting to heighten awareness regarding critical aeronautical information, most notably Notices to Airmen (NOTAMs).

Pilots and aviation users should be aware that the FAA’s directives and handbooks include certain NOTAMs and other aeronautical information as “Adverse Conditions”.  The types of data that could adversely impact a flight are not just meteorological, i.e., weather conditions.  Pilots need to know that when a flight service specialist refers to adverse conditions NOTAMs are included in that category of information.

The Prescott Automated Flight Service Station feels strongly that pilot weather briefers, pilots, and other aviation users need to take a more collaborative approach to sharing this NOTAM information.  Especially since the events of 9/11/2001, more and more data that is critical to the safety of flight is being issued in NOTAMs.  Each day there are more Temporary Flight Restrictions (TFR’s) due to wildfires and Presidential movements, NOTAMs regarding changes to published approach procedures, as well as information about NAVAID outages and airport/runway closures.  The dynamic nature of this data is such that NOTAMs can be issued and cancelled at a moment’s notice.

We cannot stress enough that pilots need to obtain all of this flight information in order to make critical decisions and fly safely.  Years ago, flight service stations were the sole provider of NOTAMs.  Due to advancing technology, they may now be obtained from a variety of sources.  As a result, pilot briefers and pilots may believe that we’re doing a better job of accessing and sharing the information.  However, that perception can be a dangerous one.  We both need to make every effort to ensure that pilots have the necessary information to make the right decisions.  Rather than assume that the job has been done, we need to ask the right questions.  Pilot briefers are asking pilots about adverse conditions, and/or whether they have all NOTAMs.  We strongly recommend that pilots share this responsibility by asking for NOTAMs when you talk to a flight service specialist on the phone or the radio.  

There’s an increasing amount of flight information available, and a growing number of sources for that information.  We are trying to ensure that every pilot has everything they need to make the right decisions about their flight.  We know that’s your goal, and it’s our job.  Let’s work together to make sure that it’s done right.  Thanks for participating in this effort with us.  

Kevin L. Harrington

Air Traffic Manager, Prescott AFSS
